CITY OF HALLANDALE BEACH, FLORIDA <u>MEMORANDUM</u> CM17- 063

DATE:

May 2, 2017

TO:

Honorable Mayor and City Commission/Chair and HBCRA Board of

Directors

FROM:

Roger M. Carlton, City Manager/HBCRA Executive Director

SUBJECT:

May 5, 2017 Budget Workshop – Supplemental Item

Broward County School Board Request for Partnership

Attached please find Broward County School Board's draft proposal to redevelop the former Gulfstream Middle School campus into *Gulfstream Early Childhood of Excellence*. The concept was presented to the Hallandale Beach Community Redevelopment Agency (HBCRA) Board of Directors as an informational item during the April 19, 2017 HBCRA Board meeting, under Agenda Item 10.G (see attached). At the time, there was no funding request and the HBCRA Board of Directors was advised that the subject would be discussed during the FY 2018 Budget Workshop. Since then, staff has been in contact with Broward County Vice Mayor Beam Furr's office to coordinate a presentation to the Board.

Accordingly, Vice Mayor Furr and Dr. Lori Canning, with the Broward County School Board, will be making a presentation during the May 5 Workshop at a time certain of 2:30pm.

Attachments

Cc:

Jennifer Merino, City Attorney

Steven Zelkowitz, HBCRA Attorney

Lina Duran, Business Development Coordinator, HBCRA

Mario Bataille, City Clerk/Clerk to HBCRA Board